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Dear Parents, Caregivers and Friends of the School, 
Tena Koutou Katoa Nga mihi nui Ki a Koutou Katoa, 

I am looking forward to the school speech finals next week. The quality of speeches always impresses me and I have no doubt that 
this will continue this year. Our own daughters have been immersed in writing their respective speeches and have been practicing 
in front of the mirror, their parents and grandparents over the last week. Like me, many of you will probably know your child’s 
speech inside out by the time they present it in class. Please feel free to join us next Thursday afternoon in hall for our School 
Speech Finals from 1:50pm. I can guarantee you will be entertained. 

For the last two weeks, we have investigated inappropriate comments, reels and images posted to TikTok by some of our students 
on alias accounts that use our name and logo. The degrading and inappropriate images and comments were explicitly directed at 
members of our teaching staff. This has had a detrimental effect on many of my colleagues, and I am sure you will agree that there 
is no place for this within our community. Several students and their families were spoken to along with the entire student body on 
Monday morning. Could I respectfully request that you speak with your children about the appropriate use of social media and that 
actions can have consequences? We have successfully closed many alias accounts and have requested that the remaining images 
and comments be taken down. Students should unfollow accounts like these to avoid being linked to this behaviour. If you would 
like to see whether your child has participated in an alias account, open their TikTok app, click profile, then settings and scroll 
down to switch accounts where it will list all accounts your child owns or associates with. To see whether your child follows an 
alias account, open their TikTok app and click following for a full list of who your child subscribes to. For help in keeping your child 
safe on TikTok, click here for their Guardians Guide.  

We continue to punch above our weight on the sports field and have had more success. Our Year 7 futsal team won their zone day 
last week and will progress to the Auckland finals. This is on the back of some pleasing cross country results, netball victories and 
impressive results in girls' football. My continued thanks to the coaches and managers who give up their time for our students. 

I enjoyed taking our Pacific Islands students to TGS yesterday where they connected with teachers and students leaders. After a 
hearty breakfast our students began planning activities for Tongan Language week that will take place in Week 7. One activity will 
involve cooking some traditional Tongan food and sharing this with our TGS students and staff. 

Our learners continue to be engaged in the classroom and are looking forward to their respective inquiries this term. Below are 
some excerpts describing what each team will focus on this term. 
Team Rangitoto will explore the question, "What should we improve, remake or destroy?". We will be focusing on how things 
change over time, with a particular focus on housing. The students will have opportunities to plan and design a house focusing on 
sustainability and cost efficiency. 

http://www.belmontint.school.nz
mailto:office@belmontint.school.nz
http://www.twitter.com/bisnewsfeed
http://www.facebook.com/belmontintermediateschool
https://www.tiktok.com/safety/en/guardians-guide/


 of 2 12

Students of Motuihe will be exploring and making personal connections to the statement, Technology through the decades. Tamariki 
will choose a decade that interests them and draw a house floor plan inspired by houses in that decade. Motuihe students will 
create a diorama or 3D model of a room (e.g. bedroom, lounge, etc.) within their house. Their rooms will reflect trends of their 
decade, including technology. Students' understanding will be further enhanced by comparing and contrasting the technology from 
each decade.  

Team Motutapu’s focus question is “What is our connection to Papatūānuku?” As a team, we are focusing on ocean sustainability 
and the global plastic crisis. We aim to use the technology design process to plan and construct a feature at school that will benefit 
our community, using recycled plastic.  

This term team Rakino, as part of a technology focus in integrated studies, will consider the question of “What forms of technology 
might we improve, remake or destroy to better our lives?”. Using a framework of "understand, know and do" we will answer the 
question of what is technology and how has it enhanced our lives. We then look to the future and investigate how we might enhance 
our lives even further through adaptations and technological innovations. 

I would like to take the opportunity to farewell Miss Lee-Ann Bosch who is leaving us to be closer to home in Pukekohe. Lee-Ann 
will be missed by the staff and students alike and we wish her all the best for the next step of her career and life in New Zealand. 
We welcome Mrs Deborah Yeo to Belmont Intermediate School and look forward to supporting her as she starts her time with us on 
Monday. 

Lastly, congratulations to those who received Principal’s Certificates this week; Leighton Jones, Petra Wehrle, Sam Schneebeli, Lily 
Maurice, Violet Goodwin, Ruben Newton, Hinata Sato, Ruby Milne, Katya Naserallah and Emily Western.

Ngā mihi nui  

 

Nick Hill 
Principal 

Upcoming Dates for Your Calendar
Wednesday, 24 August Gymnastics Zone Day

Thursday, 25 August Auckland Mathex Competition

Thursday, 25 August School Speech Finals, 2pm in the School Hall, Spectators Welcome

Mon, 29 Aug - Fri, 2nd Sept BIS Book Week #ForTheLoveOfReading (#FTLOR)

Tuesday, 30 August North Shore Rehu Tai Speech Competition - Northcote Intermediate

Wednesday, 31 August Kid’s Lit Quiz - St Cuthbert’s 

Friday, 2 September 2023 Online Enrolment Closes

Sun, 4 Sept - Fri, 9 Sept AIMS Games - Tauranga

Tuesday, 13 September Auckland InterZone Cross Country

Thursday, 15 September BIS Idol Finals - from 2pm in the School Hall - all welcome
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Merit Mentions
Room 1 Denim Nuttall 

Zenon Nicholas  

For producing a great speech and always showing such positivity in our classroom. Thank you for 
being so wonderful, Denim! 
For always putting so much effort into his learning and being a kind student to all. Well done, 
Zenon!

Room 2 Liam Greenway 

Daniel Li

For an excellent start to Term 3. You have taken on feedback from Term 2 and made great 
decisions that are positively impacting your learning. Well done, Liam! 
For a positive start to Term 3. You are willing to take on feedback and advice to improve your 
learning. You always have a positive attitude!

Room 3 Jack Quincey 

Sylvie Phillips-
Smith

For a positive start to Term 3. Jack, I am very proud of your self-reflection and goal setting. Keep 
up the great work!  
For her kind heart and empathy. Sylvie, you have such a warm and caring nature that shines in 
Room 3 every day. We appreciate the wonderful person you are. 

Room 4 Edward Buisson-
Hiriart 
Angus Foster

For demonstrating our school values on a daily basis. Ed is a respectful, brave, and humble 
person who always makes wise decisions. Ed, you are a pleasure to teach. 
For the effort he is applying in reading, particularly summarising chapters using evidence from 
two places or more and including key information about events. 

Room 5 Victoria Bakewell 

George Glancy 

For producing some great work with her reading tasks. It has been great to see so much 
improvement and hard work. 
For always being so happy and positive in class, it is great to have you participating so well in 
class discussions. 

Room 6 Jaidan Brett-
Pointer 
Ella Dibble 

For writing and presenting a fantastic speech. Well done Jaidan, you worked hard and presented 
with confidence.  
For writing and presenting a fantastic speech. Well done Ella, you worked hard, took feedback on 
board and refined your speech, presenting with confidence. 

Room 7 Oskar Parsons 

Dante Tan

Oskar, when you put your mind to something, the sky is your limit. You are showing a great work 
ethic and you are being a great friend to everyone around you at the same time - well done! 
For progressively making more and more effort in literacy and reaping the results in return. It is 
great to see how you are growing and maturing, Dante!

Room 8 Seb Tallon 
Yuri Lee

For his participation and effort when playing PE. 
For her focus on learning and her kindness towards her friends. 

Room 9 Sasha Suleski 

Lisa Murata-
Gutierrez

For showing such confidence and bravery in your speech, and for always performing no matter 
the conditions. I am so proud of your hard work. 
For showing incredible courage in your speech presentation. You showed such passion and 
enthusiasm and were an absolute joy to watch. You can be so proud. 

Room 10 Gus McRory 
Sara Parsons 

For his solid effort with the speech writing process. I am proud of you, Gus. 
For settling in beautifully at BIS and for always displaying kindness and compassion towards 
others. You are a wonderful role model, Sara.

Room 11 Ulani Heather 
Krishnan 
Selena Huang

For always having a smile on your face, trying your best and striving for excellence. Your friendly, 
positive and considerate attitude is an example to us all! 
For consistently demonstrating a growth mindset towards her learning, and doing her best at all 
times. Keep up the positive attitude towards your learning, Selena!

Room 12 Arran White 

Liam Grainger

For showing hard work and commitment in his learning. Thank you for showing your true 
potential, Arran.  
For contributing to class discussions with enthusiasm and applying himself to his work. 

Room 13 Hugo Moeller 
Giovanni Dozzi

For his excellent work ethic, and time management skills. Fabulous start to Term 3. 
For making a conscious effort to show his working, and communicate his thinking in writing.

Room 14 Yuna Lee 

Daniel Yu

For putting a great amount of effort into her speech writing. I am so excited to hear it! Great work, 
Yuna. 
For making an awesome effort to contribute more in class and make personal connections in his 
reading. Well done!
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Specialist Merit Mentions
Food Tech Robert Brant, Melissa Chai, Luffy Xu, William Murray, 

Jamie Beecroft, Gabriella Nguyen
For their impressive start to Food Technology, displaying a 
positive, focussed and hard-working approach to all tasks.

Music Evie Meyer, Petra Wehrle, Angus Foster, Quinn 
McAlpine, Issy Riley, Bjorn Ward, Patrick Ellis, Amy 
Simpson, William Crawford, Benjamin Harvey

For an enthusiastic start to music and performing arts, 
participating positively in all activities and making pleasing 
progress with their guitar playing. 

Hard Tech Angus Waddams, Isabella Lomax, Emilia Pearce, 
Libby Sargisson, Indiana Belshaw, Evie Brodie, Anja 
Kozenof, Daniel Feng, Mack Anderson

For completing a well crafted rabbet joint on their wooden box 
project and using the required hand tools accurately.

Languages Joshua Steytler, Marley Dickson, Louise Pickering, 
Kahu Edgar, Beatrix Day, Bjorn Ward, Max Li, Lily 
Maurice, Leah Ramfeld, Maddie Western, Thomas 
Greenslade

For their excellent participation in class activities.

Visual Art Max Lawton, Poppy Hawkins, Kat Baldivinos, Delilah 
Pezaro, Rhoan Gallagher, Ruby Lawton, Selena 
Huang, Milena Martens, Romey Jewell

Excellent application in developing visual artworks.

Merit Mentions cont.
Room 15 Leo King 

Robert Brant 

For always being organised and ready to learn. Leo pays attention to details and has strategies to 
ensure his success. Great initiative, Leo! 
For being proactive with his learning. Robert returned to school after a holiday with the drive to 
catch up on missed work. Thank you for being so dedicated, Robert!

Room 16 Elise Millen 

Tom Johnson 

For excellent effort with her character writing. For working cooperatively in class and developing 
her study skills. 
For his positive attitude in class. For being respectful and helpful and for delivering a well 
rehearsed speech.

Room 17 Matthew Moran 
Tara Barrett 

For his kind and helpful demeanour towards everyone in class. Keep it up, Matthew!  
For showing a growth mindset and positive attitude when facing some difficulty in her learning. I 
am proud of you! Keep it up! 

Room 18 Mary-Jane Clarke 
  
Mia Stevens 

For a thought-provoking, well constructed, clever and logical speech which is inspiring and 
interesting to listen to, and presented confidently. 
For a witty, engaging, original and entertaining speech which is fascinating to listen to and 
presented confidently.

Room 19 Thomas Hindle 

Evie Parsons

For outstanding focus and application to his learning in the last two weeks. Keep up the great 
attitude, Thomas 
Congratulations for being elected Class Captain. 

Room 20 All of Room 20 For putting in a fantastic effort by working collaboratively to help their teacher in the production of 
the annual yearbook. Room 20 has worked tirelessly, often giving up their time. They have 
demonstrated all the school values to a very high level. 

Room 21 Jonty Waddams 
Alisa Tikalenko

Congratulations to both of you for your well deserved success in being voted in as Room 21’s Class 
Captain and Vice for the rest of the year. I am sure you will be awesome

Room 22 Connor Davies 

Summer Farrimond 

For being a dedicated student who cares deeply about his work and meeting deadlines. Connor, 
you have shown great initiative this week. Congratulations! 
Summer, thank you for your positive energy. You have demonstrated a tremendous amount of 
attention to detail and dedication to your work. Congratulations!
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School News

Matariki Exhibition 2022 - ‘From the 
Peninsula, our Matariki’ 
Well done to our students that have had artworks and work 
selected for the upcoming Matariki exhibition. All are welcome 
to visit and see the outstanding range of work on display from 
our school and also from our local peninsula schools.  

Well done to these students: 
Rachelle Wilson (two artworks selected), Genevieve Browne 
(two artworks selected), Zara Matthews (two artworks 
selected), Evie Brodie (two artworks selected), Nicole Wang, 
Adele Chan, Aria Heald, Isabella Lomax, Maddy Sara, Ava 
Clentworth, Diana Shao, Farrah Grice-Douglas, Leo King, 
Louisa Coles, Anya kozenof, Miki McLaren, Isla Inch, Louise 
Pickering, Eric Liu, Max Laing, Ruby-Ann Veikune, Crista 
Dermott, Evie Parsons, Nopra Larsson, Georgie Cutler-
Doughty, Olivia Xie, Agatha Griffiths, Saskia de Vrij, and Sienna 
Veikune. 

Room 6 Poster Artists: Issy Riley, Mady Qui, Amelia Conway, 
Connagh McClintock, Cara Te Whiu, Jaidan Brett, Sam Scott, 
and Lilah Fitzgerald. 

Room 7: Whole class poster, collaborative piece 

Exhibition Details 
• The exhibition will be open to view at Lakehouse Arts 

Centre in Takapuna 
• Tuesday, 23 August to Thursday, 8 September 
• Community celebration on Saturday, 27 August 

3pm-5pm.  

Participating Schools 
Takapuna Grammar • Belmont Intermediate • Devonport Primary • Belmont Primary • Vauxhall Primary • Hauraki  School •  
Wilson  School • Bayswater School • Stanley Bay School  • St Leo’s School

Rachelle Wilson and Adele Chan

Evie Brodie and Diana Shao

Nicole Wang and Evie Brodie
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Homestay Needed 
We are currently seeking a friendly caring homestay for a Thai male student who will be attending BIS in Term 4 this year and 
returning for a full year in 2023. He is 12 years old and will join a Year 7 class this year, moving to Year 8 next year. The student will 
arrive with his parents and stay with them initially therefore, the homestay requirement is only for the latter part of Term 4 (Oct 16th 
- Dec 18th). We are interested in hearing from families who would like to accommodate him for either the latter part of term 4 and/
or all of next year. You will be well supported by the international department and receive a remuneration of $320 per week for a 
student. Please contact Caroline Hood on chood@belmontint.school.nz 

The BIS Boys AIMS Basketball Team Fundraisers 
1. Surti Samosas  
Grab a pack or two of Samosas - we guarantee the family will love them!  
Surti Samosas are 100 g each, (just shy of the size of a pie) in Butter Chicken, 
Lamb or Vegetable. These samosas are fresh (chilled) with a 12 day shelf life. If 
not consumed within 12 days samosas can be frozen for up to 1 year. 
Cost: Packs of 10 for $24  
Order and pay online: https://bis2k22.store/samosas  
Orders must be placed by 12noon on Wednesday, 17 August  
Deliveries: Monday, 29 August to local Devonport peninsula addresses or pick-
up from Devonport 
See fundraising website for full details, including ingredients. 

2. Eco Store Soap Fundraiser 
Ecostore’s products are safer for you, your family and the planet, without 
compromise. Whats Not to like!! Good Soaps are nourishing, plant-based 
soaps.  
Fragrances include: Grapefruit & Mint or Pear - Exclusive fundraising fragrance  
Combo Deal: 
Ecostore 4 soap combo - $10 
Individuals Items: 
Ecostore Pear Soap - $2.50 
Ecostore Grapefruit & Mint soap - $2.50 
Order and pay online:  https://bis2k22.store/ecostore-soaps  
Orders must be placed by 12noon on Wednesday, 17 August  
Deliveries: Monday, 29 August to local Devonport peninsula addresses or pick-
up from Devonport 

BIS Idol 2022 
We are delighted to be holding the BIS Idol competition again this year after a two year hiatus because 
of Covid 19. The heats will be held in Week 5 this term (August 22 - 26) during lunchtime. These will 
take place in the Music Room and only those students who are competing, the sound engineers who 
help organise backing music and the teacher judges - Mrs Janes, Mrs Piper and Miss Earl will be 
present. From these heats the judges select the most promising singers (usually about eight students) 
who perform to the whole school on Thursday, September 15 at 2pm. External judges are invited to 
adjudicate the final. Parents of students who are performing in the final are welcome to attend.  

Belmont Intermediate Hoodies 
Unfortunately, due to increased supply and freight costs, 
the price of the Belmont Intermediate Hoodie is going up 
to $55. 
There is very limited stock available at the old price 
(Adult M only). These can be purchased through the 
online shop. New stock will be available at the end of 
August. 

Belmont Intermediate School (1225)
 
School Board Triennial Election
Declaration of Staff Results
 
At the close of nominations, as there was only 
one valid nomination received I hereby 
declare the following duly elected:
 
Janes, Claire
 
Signed 
Trudy Byrne
Returning Officer

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Belmont%20Intermediate%20School&service=pe_uniform
mailto:chood@belmontint.school.nz
https://bis2k22.store/samosas
https://bis2k22.store/ecostore-soaps


 of 7 12

#FTLOR - For the Love Of Reading 2022 - Book Week  
Monday 29 August - Friday 2nd September 2022 - Week 6 

This year’s #FTLOR Week is fast approaching and it’s time to start getting excited about all things reading related. The whole week 
will be action-packed full of activities, competitions, guest speakers, and of course… reading!  

We are thrilled to announce that New York Times bestselling author, Graci Kim will be joining us on Monday 
to launch #FTLOR Week. Graci will be speaking about curiosity, play, and resilience, relating to her journey as 
a fantasy adventure author. Graci’s hugely successful novel, ‘The Last Fallen Star’ merges Korean mythology 
and folklore in a modern setting and has been so popular that Disney are looking to turn it into a film. She is 
also speaking at this year’s Auckland Writers Festival. Her hardcover books will be available to buy on the day 
at BIS, (through local bookstore Paradox Books) at a discounted rate of $25 and Graci will personally sign each 
copy sold. To find out more about what a truly inspiring person Graci is, check out this Spinoff article 

Illustrator/animator Munro Te Whata will be Zooming into classrooms on Thursday 
1st. He is one of the illustrators who collaborated to create Māui’s Taonga Tales: A 

treasury of stories from Aotearoa and the Pacific. This gorgeous book tells the tales 
of some of the taonga held at New Zealand’s famous national museum, Te Papa. 
Munro Te Whata also works on animation series and interactive story apps. Thanks 
to Read NZ Te Pou Muramura, with support from Creative NZ, for funding Munro’s 
virtual visit through their #writersinschools programme. 

On Friday 2nd, we will welcome Sam Blood, author of YA fantasy series, ‘Shadows.’ Sam is also an ex pupil of 
Belmont Intermediate, and amazingly, he was working on his first draft of this book when he was a student 
here! Check out more information about his books on Goodreads. Sam will also be selling personally signed 
copies of his novels on Friday for a cost of $25 each. We are looking forward to being inspired and educated by 
all three of these experts.  

A huge variety of competitions and fun activities to foster a love of reading will take place over the course of the week. Some of these 
include: ‘Spot the Box’ and solve the riddle within; a school wide Kids’ Lit Quiz based on a variety of novels and co-ordinated by our 

superb Kids’ Lit Quiz team; comic creations;  book cover poster design; Stop, Drop and Listen; a Revolving 
Read; ‘Sucked Into A Story’ writing competition; poetry readings; a reading scavenger hunt; and many more… 

We have once again registered for the Hell Pizza Reading Challenge. Each student will receive their own pizza 
wheel. Once they complete a whole book, they will receive a stamp on their wheel. When seven stamps have 
been collected, they can redeem their wheel for a 333 size pizza from Hell Pizza any time up to 31 January 
2023. For more information for parents, click here. 

Cozy local bookstore, Paradox Books, will be offering Belmont Intermediate School 
families a 10% store discount using the code: BIS#FTLOR during the week beginning Monday 29 August. 
Thanks Paradox for supporting our #FTLOR event this year. 

To wrap up the week, we encourage students to dress up as a book character on Friday 2nd September. 
Prizes will be awarded for the overall best-dressed class, and there will be individual prizes for a selection of 
best dressed students at each year level, with emphasis on creativity, effort, resourcefulness, and 
representation of their chosen character. BIS staff have their own competition to see which team will look the 
best in their chosen group theme. 

It promises to be a fantastic week of exciting events. We look forward to sharing photos of #FTLOR Week with you. Thank you to all 
staff members for your support in making this event so successful for our students.  

“Let the wild rumpus start!” 
Maurice Sendak, Where the Wild Things Are

Angela Winslade, Book Week Coordinator and Enhancement Specialist 

https://www.gracikim.com/
https://www.writersfestival.co.nz/
https://thespinoff.co.nz/books/19-06-2022/the-practical-magic-of-graci-kim
http://munrotewhata.com/munrotewhata
https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/41561029-shadows?from_search=true&from_srp=true&qid=z9alHAb12G&rank=5
https://www.nzbookawards.nz/new-zealand-book-awards-for-children-and-young-adults/the-hell-reading-challenge/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1z0Qyi-xIDaYSrw3vDnPskR98ERVsBp6deiOYYEL36pk/edit
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Kathmandu Exclusive Discount Event for Year 8 Parents for Camp 2022 
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Sports News

Girls Futsal Zone Day 
Fantastics results from the North Harbour Girls Futsal Zone Day last week. Our Year 8 Girls team finished runners up to Northcross 
and our Year 7 team defeated Murrays Bay 2-0 in the final to take home the Year 7 trophy. Well played girls! Thanks to Ryan Ward for 
coaching both teams. Photos from the day can be viewed here. 

Cross Country Zone Day 
We had a very successful day at the Cross Country Zone Day last week with five individual runners placing in the top 10 of their 
category and two of our teams finishing as top school in their group: 
Ariana Vosper - 2nd Year 7 Girls 
Patrick Ellis - 3rd Year 7 Boys 
Neve Upston - 10th Year 7 Boys 
Elizabeth Ellis - 6th Year 8 Girls 
Jacob Howell - 4th Year 8 Boys 
The Year 7 Boys and the Year 8 Girls teams also finished as overall top school on points. Well done to everyone who took part, it was 
a tough hilly course and we had some great results overall with 14 of our 35 runners finishing in the top 20 of their group. The five 
runners who placed in the top 10 along with the two teams have qualified for the Auckland Inter Zone on 13 September at Muriwai. 
Photos from the day can be viewed here. 

Year 7 Girls Year 8 Girls

https://photos.app.goo.gl/jpwHczMjV8aPh9hQ8
https://photos.app.goo.gl/ihDc4jxyts3LrzYD8
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Success Outside of School

North Harbour Netball 
Congratulations to Huni Posimani for making the North Harbour Year 7 Player Development Team and was also invited to do a 
Development Clinic for Year 8 to Year 12. Great news, rawe mo tērā, Huni. 

Basketball - North Harbour Zone Days 
Earlier this week our girls Blazers basketball team and our boys AIMS Games team competed at the Basketball Zone Days. After a 
tough first game for the girls against Murrays Bay Intermediate, they finished second in their pool after the pool play rounds. They 
were defeated by Takapuna Normal Intermediate in the quarter final but went on to comprehensively win their remaining two 
games against Carmel and Glenfield finishing the day in 5th place overall.  

On Tuesday the boys had similar results, finishing second after pool play and coming up against Takapuna Normal Intermediate in 
the quarter final. They unfortunately lost 15-14 to TNIS in a very tight game, but successfully went on to win against Albany Junior 
High School and Birkdale Intermediate finishing the day in 5th place. 

Well done to both teams and a big thanks to Andrew Burton and Simone 
Balle for coaching the teams. Photos can be viewed here. 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/LJ6sW8vHcmkCYnPGA
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Community News
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Hip Hop, Contemporary, Jazz &  
Musical Theatre Classes 

Pocket Rockets Dance is back! 
Fridays in the BIS Dance Studio 

Hiphop 3:15pm 
Contemporary 4:15pm 

Online participation also available if preferred. 
See www.pocketrockets.co.nz  for full timetable  

or contact Jane 021 140 3786 
jane@pocketrockets.co.nz 

Guitar/Bass & Ukulele 
Lessons After School 

I have spaces for beginners to 
advanced in group lessons. 

Please email me at: 
heathwatsonguitar@gmail.co

m or call 021 256 1308 for 
more information  

Westlake Boys offers: 
 Year 9 Weekly Learn to Row, 

 Rowing Sports Academy & Rowing Compe@@on in summer terms 
Register here: hCps://forms.office.com/r/UksYQNLrQM 

Heaven and Hell need a re-set. Overcrowding has reached 
critical mass in both after-life options, so a more selective 
approach is urgently required. As undecided souls can no 
longer be accommodated in Heaven or Hell, God and 
Satan have collaborated on a new project to remove the 
non-believers from their respective operations. 
Hellansville is a shiny, new development designed to meet 
the needs of an increasingly secular society who have 
shuffled off this mortal coil but have nowhere to go.  

Welcome to Hellansville' will be performed at The Rose 
Centre, Belmont, North Shore on Wed 14th, Thurs 15th and 
*Fri 16th Sept 2022 at 8pm. 

*The final show will include a post-show cheese and wine 
event where you are invited to a Q&A session with the 
writer and director. 

Tickets available from iTicket. https://www.iticket.co.nz/
events/2022/sep/aklfringe-hellansville 

mailto:heathwatsonguitar@gmail.com
mailto:heathwatsonguitar@gmail.com
http://www.pocketrockets.co.nz/
mailto:jane@pocketrockets.co.nz
https://forms.office.com/r/UksYQNLrQM
https://www.iticket.co.nz/events/2022/sep/aklfringe-hellansville
https://www.iticket.co.nz/events/2022/sep/aklfringe-hellansville
https://www.iticket.co.nz/events/2022/sep/aklfringe-hellansville

